# Friday 26<sup>th</sup> May 2017

We have come to the end of another half term. The children have worked so hard this year and they deserve a good break. Next half term is going to be exceptionally busy, with Sports Day, Year 6 plays, Summer Fete and the Open Evening. I would just like to take this opportunity to praise your children for two things this week. We did our 'lockdown' test yesterday and the children were extremely sensible. In addition, the children observed the 2 minutes silence, to remember the victims of the terrible events in Manchester, with real maturity. They have been asking some questions about the incident and many of the classes have spoken about it during class time. I am very proud of our children and I felt that it was important to let you know. Have a great half term!

Roger Billing

## **Homework Club**

Mrs Hunt and Mrs Wharfe will be going on the Year 6 Residential Trip, therefore the Homework Club will be cancelled on Monday 5<sup>th</sup> June and Wednesday 7<sup>th</sup> June.

### Music Concert -A date for your diary

Monday 17<sup>th</sup> July, 6.30pm, in the School Hall. The choir and music tuition pupils will be performing. (Not Yr 4 & 5 Band-time)

#### **Dinner Money**

Please check your Schoolcomms accounts and settle any outstanding dinner monies before the start of the next half term. It is important to keep up to date with payments as debts only get bigger the longer you leave them!

Dinner money for the next half term is due in advance please.

## Sports Day Lunch -Tuesday 20th June

Please discuss with your child if you will be providing them with a packed lunch from home or if they need to order a school packed lunch of Ham or Cheese. They will be asked this during the first week back after half term so we can confirm quantities with the kitchen.

## Yr6 Residential Trip Reminder

Year 6's Residential Trip departs from school on Monday 5<sup>th</sup> June. Children need to be in school by 8.15am. Please do not use the Staff Car Park. Please note their packed lunch should not contain any nut products. It must be in disposable packaging and packed in their day bag/rucksack.

#### Yr 4 Cake Sale In Aid of Cancer Research

The sale held on the 24<sup>th</sup> May raised £76.37. If you would like to donate to this charity, please can you hand money to the office.
Thank you Year 4 team



#### **Music Tuition**

If you haven't already paid your invoice for the Summer Term, please can you do so before we return on 5<sup>th</sup> June. Thank you.

## Letters out this week:

**All:** Sports Day Letter

Y6 by e-mail: Indoor Athletics @ Parmiter's
Y4 &5 Selected: Let Science Technicians Trip
Y6 Selected: Let Kwik Cricket Mini Festival
Selected: Let Netball Club Children v Adults Match
Let Netball Club match at home .v. Divine Saviour

**Y1-6:** Design a Healthy Recipe.